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STRAND THREE - A NEW AGREEMENT 

A Consultation Paper by the British and Irish Governments 

Strand Three of the negotiations covers relationships between the British and Irish 

Governments. 

The Governments, as signatories of Anglo-Irish Agreement, have made clear that, in the 

context of a comprehensive political settlement, they are prepared to consider a new 

and more broadly based agreement, if that can be achieved through direct discussion 

and negotiation between all the parties concerned. 

While negotiations on Strand Three issues will be between the two Governments, the 

Governments are determined to fulfil their obligation to provide a meaningful role for the 

parties. In this spirit, they invite the views of the parties on the attached paper which 

raises some of the issues which could be the subject for discussion under the agenda 

adopted on 24 September 1997. 

The issues in this paper cannot, of course, be fully resolved in isolation from the other 

issues involved in the negotiations as a whole. It is common ground between the 

participants that any agreement, if it is to command widespread support, will need to 

give adequate expression to the totality of relationships covered by the negotiations. 

The inter-relationships between different parts of the comprehensive agenda are, 

therefore, of crucial importance. Nonetheless, it is hoped that discuss of the issues 

raised in this paper will provide a useful and meaningful starting point to work in Strand 

Three. 



The Governments wish to emphasise that their invitation to the parties to offer views on 

the attached paper is without prejudice to the right of the parties under the Rules of 

Procedure to meet and discuss Strand Three issues with the Governments. Neither does 

it affect the right of any party, under the Rules of Procedure, to raise any significant 

issue of concern to it and to receive a fair hearing for that concern. Furthermore, the 

Governments reaffirm their commitment to the provision in the Rules of Procedure that 

no outcome to the negotiations is either predetermined or excluded in advance. 

Subject to the views of the Business Committee, the two Governments intend to 

convene a meeting under rule 40 as soon as generally convenient. 
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